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     Rotary Club of Youngtown Inc. 
        (ABN 17 667 595 503) 

 

             PO Box 155 KINGS MEADOWS Tasmania 7249 
             Youngtown Rotary Club Website:  www.youngtownrotary.org.au       
               Soggy Bottom Regatta Website:  www.soggybottomregatta.org 

 
 

  Meetings - 1st & 3rd Mondays at 5:45pm for 6:15pm start at the 
  Launceston Golf Club, Opossum Road, KINGS MEADOWS  

 

Meal cancellations to Secretary Leigh Iles by 10.00am Friday on  6343 5596 

   President: Viv Rainbow 

      Mobile:  0437 821 446 

Email: vrainbow@bigpond.net.au 

   Secretary:  Leigh Iles 

    Mobile:  0422 414 193 

Email: leigh.judy@bigpond.com 

      

Treasurer:  George Manifold 

     Mobile:  0417 381 179 

  Email: george@tassie.ws 

         

RI President: 

Jennifer Jones 
District Governor (9830) 

Bob Calvert 
District Governor-Elect (9830) 

Mike Patten 

Group Governor (Group 4) 

Krista Preece 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
6th Feb - Marijke Lockwood - L’ton School for Seniors 
 

13th Feb - King Island Trip 
 

13 & 27 Feb - Coffee Meeting, Café Next Door, 10:30am 
 

20th Feb - Club Assembly and Board Meeting 

5th March - Soggy Bottom Day 

6th March  -  Soggy Bottom Washup 

20th March  - Robin Thompson - Falkland Islands 

27th Mar - Coffee Meeting, Café Next Door, 10:30am 

At our last Meeting 23/01/23 President Viv welcomed all Rotarians to our 1st Official 
meeting for the year.  Viv welcomed Barry Harper, guest of Ted Burton to the meeting. 
 

Viv reported the club is investigating the purchase of a St John Defib to be installed in 
the Café Next Door  -  a decision is to be made by the Board.   
 

The Rotaract Club of Tamar is in urgent need of new members, in fact 10 by end of June 
 

The Alma Street BBQ is coming up very soon. 
 

Secretary Leigh reported on the ARHF Lift the Lid Walk (info on page 3). 
 

George Manifold reported on Soggy Bottom on 05/03/2023.   
 

Help (4 people) will be required to set up at the Harvest Markets on 18/02/23.  A SB Registration page has 
been set up on the web. 
 

Tas Rainbow reported on the recent sheep manure drive (375 Bags).  Work on the damaged food container 
is continuing. 
 

Franklin House is looking for 2 volunteers to mow lawn regularly (on a ride-on mower). 
 
 

 

 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries - February 2023 

 

 Birthdays  
 

10th   Paul Beams 

23rd   Ted Burton    

Anniversaries 
 

20th  Leigh and Judy Iles   

 

 

President Viv Rainbow 
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Date Chairperson         Guest Speaker                       Subject    
 Greeting 
&Thanks 

Corporal Attendance Substitute 

06/02/23 L Bulman 
Marijke Lockwood 

Launceston School for Seniors 
M Kingston B Morgan J Beams P Beams 

13/02/23  Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door - 10:30am     

20/02/23 J Kingston Club Assembly and Board Meeting G Nicholson D Turner H Trevena G Manifold 

27/02/23  Coffee Meeting - Café Next Door - 10:30am     

06/03/23 C Ryan Soggy Bottom Washup M Kingston T Rainbow J Kingston C Westlake 

13/03/23  Long Weekend  -  No Meeting     

20/03/23 B Morgan 
Robin Thompson  -  Falkland Islands 
Club Assembly and Board Meeting 

L Bulman C Ryan K Eeles L Iles 

 MEETING PROGRAM   2022 - 2023 

Rotary Club of Youngtown  -  Office Bearers 2022-2023 
 

  

President VIV RAINBOW  Vice-President:    LIZ BULMAN 
Im Past President: PAUL BEAMS  President Elect:  JAN BEAMS 
Secretary: LEIGH ILES                                  Treasurer:   GEORGE MANIFOLD 
Assist Secretary: Viv Rainbow Assist Treasurer:  Jan Beams 
  
Community Service: Director: Kaye Eeles/Paul Beams 
      Leigh Dyson, Ted Burton, George Manifold, Judy Kingston,  
      John Heazlewood 
 

Youth Services:  Director: Liz Bulman    
      Jan Beams, Bradley Mitchell, Gwen Nicholson 
 

Vocational Service: Director: Gwen Nicholson 
      Kaye Eeles, Judy Kingston, Liz Bulman, Henry Trevena 
 

International Service: Director: Chris Ryan 
      Leigh Dyson, Graeme Dean, Bernie Morgan, David Brooks 
 

Club Service: Director: Tas Rainbow 
      Chris Westlake, Viv Rainbow, Dennis Turner, Dave Morrison,  
      Henry Trevena, Maurice Kingston, Jim Stewart 
        
Fines Masters    Henry Trevena / Paul Beams  
 

Agfest Committee:    Paul Beams (Chair) , Chris Ryan, Bradley Mitchell, Ted Burton                             
   Leigh Iles, Chris Westlake, George Manifold, Maurice Kingston 

 

Disaster Aid Australia    Ted Burton  
Bunnings BBQ’s    Ted Burton, Dennis Turner 
 
“Soggy Bottom” Regatta   Leigh Dyson (Chair) George Manifold, Judy Kingston,  
     Jan Beams, Kaye Eeles, M Biggelaar  
 
Membership    Ted Burton, Chris Ryan, Viv Rainbow 
Men’s Shed    TBA 
Program Officer    Paul Beams/Jan Beams 
Bulletin Editor    Kaye Eeles / Judy Kingston / George Lockwood ( 
Web Administrator                George Manifold   
Classification & History    Bernie Morgan    
Spurr Wing Inc:   Viv Rainbow 
Punchbowl Community Garden  John Heazlewood, Henry Trevena 
Public Officer   Leigh Iles 
Protection Officer     Leigh Iles 

Club Assembly or Board Meeting  Partners Night  

 

Raffle Winners    
 

Ted Burton 
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Important Rotary Reminders . . . 

 

 

 Rotary Tasmania - Professional 

Development Exchange Tas/NZ 

D9830/D9940  

Dear Rotarian, 
 

A short note to inform you all that PDG Ross Carlyle 
has kindly agreed to take over from PP Dennis Dwyer 
as the District Vocational Chair for the remainder of the 
year and also head up the Tas/NZ PDE Exchange pro-
gram.  This is due to the unfortunate illness beset upon 
Dennis and we wish him a speedy recovery. 
 

I ask all Rotarians to reach out to all possible candi-
dates in the separate vocations of tourism and viticul-
ture, encouraging them to apply. 
 

Close of applications is the 6th February 2023. 
 

Further details on the Program are below. 
  
Regards 
DG Bob 
 

********************* 
  

This exchange program offers and provides an excel-
lent grounding for further development and experience 
for talented professionals to broaden their knowledge of 
their respective careers. 
 

Due to the holiday break for many Rotary clubs, we 
have extended the closing date until February 6th 23. 
  

More details can be found on the Rotary Tasmania 
website via the following link: 
Professional Development Exchange — Rotary Tasma-
nia (rotary9830.org.au) 
or in the document here. 
  

Team members cannot be the spouse/partner, a 
lineal descendant or a spouse/partner of a lineal 
descendant of a Rotarian. 
  

It is also with much pleasure that the District announces 
this team will be led by PP Ros Teirney from the RC 
North Hobart.  We congratulate Ros and wish her well 
in this role. 
  

We implore all Rotarians to make every effort to pro-
mote this program as history indicates the value it pro-
vides to those who participate. 
  

For further information please make contact with PDG 
C. Ross Carlyle - c.ross.carlyle@gmail.com.  

 

Defibrillator Presentation . . . 

Watch this space for further developments. 

https://rotary9830.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8e71265501c713078209a815b&id=4cd0cfe060&e=2c8548f37d
https://rotary9830.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8e71265501c713078209a815b&id=4cd0cfe060&e=2c8548f37d
https://rotary9830.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8e71265501c713078209a815b&id=edf731c8d9&e=2c8548f37d
mailto:c.ross.carlyle@gmail.com?subject=PDE%20Exchange
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